



Cr D Menzel, Shire President Mr V Lawrence, Chief Executive Officer Shire of Wyndham East Kimberley PO Box 614 KUNUNURRA WA 6743

Dear Cr Menzel and Mr Lawrence

KIMBERLEY DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION BOARD NOMINATIONS

I wish to advise that the Kimberley Development Commission is seeking nominations for one (1) Local Government representative vacancy on its Board. The vacancy has occurred due to the expiry of the term of office of Cr Geoff Haewera, President, Shire of Derby West Kimberley.

In accordance with the *Regional Development Commission's Act 1993*, nominees for the vacancy must be members of the Council of a Local Government in the region and are to be nominated by Local Governments in the region.

The four Kimberley Local Governments are each invited to nominate two Councilors, who are willing and able to be candidates, for appointment.

I enclose a copy of our nomination form and accompanying notes. Nominations including the nominee's details are to be submitted by e-mail to Jeff Gooding c/o liz.kirkby@kdc.wa.gov.au at this office, no later than 5pm Wednesday 28 October 2020.

Should you require further information please contact, Liz Kirkby, Manager, People & Place in the first instance on (08) 9148 2100.

Yours sincerely

eff Gooding Chief Executive

Date 16 September 2020

Kununurra Office: Ebony Street (PO Box 620) Kununurra, Western Australia 6743

Kununurra, Western Australia 674 Telephone: (08) 9194 2100 www.kimberley.wa.gov.au Broome Office: Cnr Napier & Dampier Terrace (PO Box 172) Broome Western Australia 6725 Telephone: (08) 9194 3000